
RESOLUTION NO. 2024-80 
OF THE TOWN OF EATON COUNCIL 

 

 

 
TOWN OF EATON 

 

RESOLUTION TO APPROVE EXPENDITURE OF YOUTH COMMISSION FUNDS 
 

 

 WHEREAS, in 2017, the Village of Morrisville, the Town of Smithfield, and the Town 

Eaton entered into a Joint Youth Commission Agreement pursuant to Article 5-G, Section 95 of 

the General Municipal Law, to establish, maintain and operate programs devoted in whole or part 

to the welfare and protection of youth in the community; and 

 

 WHEREAS, in furtherance of such Agreement, the Town of Eaton duly appropriated 

funds to contribute to the cost of providing programs and hiring a director and such other persons 

as necessary to operate the Commission; and 

 

WHEREAS, in October 2019, the Town of Eaton Town Board approved funding in the 

amount of $3,000.00 for the Morrisville-Eaton Smithfield Youth Commission; and 

 

WHEREAS, it has come to the attention of the Town of Eaton that since 2017 the Joint 

Youth Commission has not operated, and the funds contributed for such Commission were never 

expended; and 

 

WHEREAS, during the summer of 2024, recreation programs were made available 

through the Village of Morrisville in conjunction with the Morrisville-Eaton School District to the 

youth of the Village of Morrisville, Town of Smithfield and Town of Eaton; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Eaton does hereby desire to allocate the 

funds previously designated for use by the Joint Youth Commission for use by the Village of 

Morrisville in furtherance of the aforementioned youth 2024 summer recreation program. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, be it 

 

 RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Eaton does hereby approve use by the 

Village of Morrisville of the funds that had been previously designated by the Town Board for use 

by the Joint Youth Commission to use for the youth 2024 summer recreation program benefitting 

the youth of the Village of Morrisville, Town of Eaton and Town of Smithfield. 
 

 


